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 Toxics Cleanup Program                         June 2012 

Proposed Removal from the               
Hazardous Sites List 
The Department of Ecology (Ecology) proposes taking the 
Hardel Mutual Plywood (Hardel) site off the Hazardous Sites 
List.  You may comment on this decision from June 4—July 6, 
2012.  The box to the right shows where you can find: 

 A draft letter to Hardel approving the cleanup. 

 The Cleanup Action Plan, which describes how Hardel 
cleaned up the site, and why we believe cleanup is complete. 

 Fact sheets with history about the site and cleanup process. 

Cleanup Actions 
Hardel removed contaminated soil, treated groundwater, and did 
sampling to make sure the site was clean.   Contaminants were 
mainly hydrocarbons from heavy oil, diesel, and petroleum.  
Ecology put the Cleanup Action Plan—which explains the 
cleanup process—out for public comment in March of 2012. 

Why Cleanup Matters 
Decades of industrial and municipal pollution have harmed Puget 
Sound waterways like Budd Inlet. This cleanup will help reduce 
pollution and restore habitat and shorelines in Puget Sound.   

What Happens Next 
At the end of the comment period, Ecology will respond to com-
ments in a responsiveness summary. We will send this document 
to those who commented and post it online.  We will also finalize 
the cleanup approval letter and send it to Hardel.  The last step is 
to remove this site from the Hazardous Sites List.  

 

Comments Accepted 

June 4—July 6, 2012 

Send Comments and Technical 
Questions to: 
Guy Barrett, Site Manager 
Department of Ecology  
SWRO Toxics Cleanup Program  
P.O. Box 47775 
Olympia, WA 98504-7775  
(360) 407– 7115 
Guy.Barrett@ecy.wa.gov 

Public Involvement Questions: 
Diana Smith 
Public Involvement Coordinator 
(360) 407– 6255 
Diana.Smith@ecy.wa.gov 

DOCUMENT REVIEW LOCATIONS 

Olympia Timberland Library 
313 8th Avenue SE 
Olympia, WA 98501 
(360) 352-0595 

WA Department of Ecology 
Southwest Regional Office 
300 Desmond Drive SE                  
Lacey, WA 98503  

By appointment only:  

Contact Debbie Nelson,                     
Debbie.Nelson@ecy.wa.gov or  
(360) 407-6365 

Ecology’s Hardel Cleanup Website 

https://fortress.wa.gov/ecy/gsp/
Sitepage.aspx?csid=3704 

 

Facility Site ID #: 75128579 

  Hardel Mutual Plywood 

    
The Hazardous Sites List includes sites that Ecol-
ogy has assessed for their risk to human health and 
the environment. Sites must go through cleanup 
and meet state standards before Ecology can re-
move them from the list. 

 

What is the Hazardous Sites List? 
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If you need this document in a format for the 
visually impaired call the Toxics Cleanup     
Program at (360) 407-6300.  

Persons with hearing loss, call 711 for        
Washington Relay Service. Persons with a 
speech disability call 877-833-6341. 

Hardel Mutual Plywood, 1210 West Bay Drive NW, Olympia 

Save paper and join our    
e-mail list for Budd Inlet 
cleanup projects! 

Please send an e-mail to             
Diana.Smith@ecy.wa.gov with 
the subject line “Budd Inlet e-
mail list.”  In the message, let 
us know the mailing address 
you would like removed. 


